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For so much, what shall we repay? 

Country Education 
Partnership, Hay War 
Memorial High 
School and Aurora 
College, 
congratulate 
Benjamin 
Caughey on his 
successful 
application to join 
the inaugural NSW 
Rural Youth 
Ambassador 
program.  

Benjamin will join other young people in 
Terms 3 and 4 from across rural New South 
Wales in a range of forums and discussions 
exploring key areas of interest relating to 
rural life and education, as well as being 
provided with a range of 
opportunities to further 
develop his leadership skills 
with other sensational rural 
young people. 
 
End of Term activities – Thursday 2 July 
2020 
All year groups will be involved in Positive 
Behaviour for Learning activities in 
celebration of the end of term and 
demonstration of our school values of 
Respect, Responsible and Achieve during 
Term 2. 

Students will rotate through various activities 
during Periods 5 and 6.  

All students are encouraged to be 
appropriately dressed in their sporting house 
colours. There will be the opportunity for 
students to boost their number of VIVO’s 
throughout the afternoon.  

With new products arriving in the VIVO 
store, we expect many students to be using 
their VIVO’s before the school holidays.  

Lunch will be provided by the school and the 
students will need to place their order (a 
food and a drink) at the canteen on 
Wednesday 1 July.  

Students will be told on 
Wednesday about the meal 
of the day they can order 
and they will choose either 
a drink, slushie or ice 
cream. 

The canteen will still be open for the 
students who didn’t order their lunch on 
Wednesday. They will need to purchase their 
own lunch from the available food and drink 
at the canteen on the day.  

Students will also 
be offered a slice of 
Rhonda’s 
homemade 
caramel slice at 
lunchtime. 
 
Aurora College 
Students in rural and 
remote government 
schools who did not 
qualify or did not 
apply for entry in Year 7 may apply for vacant 
positions in Years 8, 9 and 10 at Aurora 
College, the NSW Department of 
Education’s virtual selective school 
(www.aurora.nsw.edu.au).  

Applications for enrolment in Years 8, 9 
and 10 (2021) opened 19 June 2020 and 
close 24 July 2020. 

NSW Rural Youth Ambassador program 

 Respect 

 Achieve 

 Responsible 

Term 2—Week 10 Principal:  Mr Yvan Chambers BEd (UP/LS), GCertEd, PGCertEdLead, GCertDisSt, MEd (SpecEd) June 29, 2020 

http://www.aurora.nsw.edu.au/files/2014/06/RR-2014schoolslist-245rzar-23wotij.pdf
http://www.aurora.nsw.edu.au/files/2014/06/RR-2014schoolslist-245rzar-23wotij.pdf
http://www.aurora.nsw.edu.au/files/2014/06/RR-2014schoolslist-245rzar-23wotij.pdf
http://www.aurora.nsw.edu.au/


Term 2 — Week 10                              Page 2    

For so much, what shall we repay? 

 

 

 

 



Term 2 — Week 10                              Page 3    

For so much, what shall we repay? 

 

 

 

 



Term 2 — Week 10                              Page 4    

For so much, what shall we repay? 

 

 

 

 



Term 2 — Week 10                              Page 5  

For so much, what shall we repay? 

S w i m m i n g  c a r n i v a l  a g e  c h a m p i o n s  

Canteen 
Our HWMHS P & C School canteen is a 
certified healthy canteen. 

We encourage our school families to 
support our canteen by allowing your child 
to purchase food and/or drink a few times 
each school week.  

The school canteen manager, Rhonda 
Richards, is passionate with the food and 
drinks she provides each week. 

Students who earn VIVOs for 
demonstrating our school values are able to 
exchange them for canteen vouchers.  

We would like to thank those families who 
are supporting our school canteen.  

“People say you don’t know what you’ve got 
until it's gone. Truth is, you knew what you 
had, you just never thought you’d lose it.” 

All bottled water from the school canteen is 
still currently free for students at recess and 
lunch. The school is paying for the cost of 
each bottle back to the canteen. 



P & C meeting 
this Thursday 2 July  

Hay Services Club  
5:30pm. All welcome 

For so much, what shall we repay? 

Hay War Memorial  
High School 

Deputy Principal 
Mrs Janine Nelson 

Head Teacher English 
Mr Darren Clarke 

Head Teacher Maths 
Mrs Lil Aylett 

Head Teacher Science 
Mr James Mackintosh 

Rel. Head Teacher HSIE 
 Mr James Coleman 

Head Teacher  Teaching and Learning 
Mrs Kylie Kerr 

Student School Counsellor 
Carla Wickham 

Learning and Support 
Mrs Cathy Millyard 

School Administrative Manager  
Mrs Chris Huntly 

Hay War Memorial High 
School supports a safe 
learning community 

which develops 
RESPONSIBLE citizens 
who have RESPECT for 
themselves, and others 

and are aiming to 
ACHIEVE their personal 
best in all facets of life. 


